




















ASSISTANT TO THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1400 DEFENSE PENTAGON

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-1400

PUBLIC AFFAIRS

MEMORANDUM FOR ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE (FORCE MANAGEMENT
PERSONNEL)

SUBJECT: Joint Civilian Orientation Conference (JCOC) 59
Selection Panel

I want to thank Dr. Steve Sellman for serving as a panelist
on this year’s JCOC selection panel. As you know, the JCOC is
the Secretary of Defense’s premiere program for informing the
nation’s top opinion leaders about our mission, people and
equipment in all of the military services.

Dr. Sellman analyzed and rated almost 200 nominees for this
select program which will eventually consist of 60 men and women.
He also participated in a panel selection meeting which resulted
in the rank-ordering of all nominees. That list will be
submitted to the Secretary of Defense for approval.

This was a time-consuming task, and much of it was
accomplished over a weekend. The difficult task of selection was
completed superbly and equitably.

Thank you for allowing Dr. Sellman to participate in this
project. Please pass on my personal appreciation to Steve for
his diligence, candor and positive attitude throughout the

Gk B,

Kenneth H. Bacon
Assistant to the Secretary
of Defense for Public Affairs



ASSISTANT TO THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1400 DEFENSE PENTAGON

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-1300

PUBLIC AFFAIRS

MEMORANDUM FOR ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE (RESERVE AFFAIRS)

SUBJECT: Joint Civilian Orientation Conference (JCOC) 59
Selection Panel

I want to thank Ms. Cheryl Bowen for serving as a panelist
on this year’s JCOC selection panel. As you know, the JCOC is
the Secretary of Defense’s premiere program for informing the
nation’s top opinion leaders about our mission, people and
equipment in all ¢f the military services.

Ms. Bowen analyzed and rated almost 200 nominees for this
select program which will eventually consist of 60 men and women.
She also participated in a panel selection meeting which resulted
in the rank-ordering of all nominees. That list will be
submitted to the Secretary of Defense for approval.

This was a time-consuming task, and much of it was
accomplished over a weekend. The difficult task of selection was

. completed superbly and equitably.

Thank you for allowing Ms. Bowen to participate in this
project. Please pass on my personal appreciation to Cheryl for
her diligence, candor and positive attitude throughout the

Gk 7 B

Kenneth H. Bacon
Assistant to the Secretary
of Defense for Public Affairs
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